Highlights of Community Council meeting July 11, 2018

Security reports to beware or rattlesnakes that have been seen near some homes. Be careful when gardening and if you see one please call Security.

Stephanie is the name of the new receptionist in the Friendly Valley Office.

Spectrum Cable TV Contract...Will begin in August 2018 with internet connection included at no extra cost, and at a higher speed than was previously delivered. A list of Modems that cannot support the higher speed will be sent out. Those that want to utilize the increased speed can swap their slow modem for the faster one at the Spectrum office at 26500 Carl Boyer Dr..

Committee Report... "Security Fee for Event with over 100 attendees"...The Community Council Voted to approve the recommendation of the Committee to amend the Policy Statement to include different treatment for "Friendly Valley Gatherings and Events" and "Private Parties and Events" (see the Committee recommendation on the next page for details)

Residents are reminded not to dispose of paint cans in your normal Trash Can.

Note: The Security Budget will be presented at the August Recreational Board Meeting.

SECURITY ADDITIONAL COSTS

Permission to use one facility does not imply nor grant permission for guests to use any of the other recreational facilities in Friendly Valley. For all events where one hundred (100) or more guests are expected, additional Security Officers are required. One additional Officer is required for each 100 invitees or increment thereof. The resident sponsoring the event will be charged a fee for extra Security Officers which must be paid in advance of the event.

OUR RESEARCH SHOWS: This fee was charged and collected no more than 2 times in the previous 12 months. Friendly Valley clubs were not charged the fee. It was waived by the office or the Rec Board for other events although the criteria for each waiver varied.

SUGGESTED POLICY STATEMENT:

ADDITIONAL SECURITY COSTS: For any event where one hundred (100) or more guests are expected, additional Security Officers are required. One additional Officer is required for each 100 invitees or increment thereof.

FRIENDLY VALLEY GATHERINGS AND EVENTS: For events sponsored by recognized Friendly Valley groups or organizations, and open to all Friendly Valley residents, the Additional Security Fee will be covered by the Friendly Valley Recreational Association – Security Budget.

(Examples include, but are not limited to: Golf tournaments, Bingo, Lawn Bowls gatherings, City of Hope, Little Theater, Veteran's Memorials, Association Picnics*, Spring Flings, Valentine's Day parties, etc.)

PRIVATE PARTIES AND EVENTS: For private parties and events such as anniversary parties, birthday parties etc., the resident(s) sponsoring an event and expecting 100 or more guests will be charged the Additional Security Fee, which must be clearly stated and paid in advance of the event.

This fee is refundable if the hosting resident(s) know that the attendance will fall below 100 and alerts Security of this information, at least 48 hours prior to the event. This fee is not refundable if attendance falls below 100 guests on the day of the event or if Security is not notified 48 hours in advance, allowing them to cancel the additional Officer's assignment.

ADDITIONAL ACTIONS/if this statement is accepted: We might want to have two separate forms, one for FV events (no charge); the other form for private parties, this one stating the charge. These forms would have a header indicating the correct form. It might also be beneficial if the forms are different colors. This committee can create and provide these forms if desired.

^{*}Association picnics are not typically open to all FV residents, but are open to all residents of that Association. These events should be included in the "Friendly Valley gatherings and events" group.